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MINUTES OF THE HLAA COMMITTEE MEETING, HELD AT THE ASSOCIATION SHOP AT 09:30 ON SUNDAY 19th MARCH 2017.
	Present:


	John Camp

George Callaway
Hazel Hartnett

Wendy Camp

Sue Brumby

Dave Barker 
Rose Bailey

Melanie Doel-Davis
Guy Brumby

Roger Billington
	Chairman
Vice Chairman 
Treasurer 
Trading Secretary

Secretary

M Row Rep
L/K Row Rep
P Row Rep

Website (N Row Rep)
Q Row Rep



	Item
	Discussions & Decisions
	Action & Comments

	(a)
	(b)
	(c)

	1. Welcome & Review of Previous Minutes
	JC opened the meeting and highlighted the only change to the last minutes was that Plot Holders have 7 days from receipt of a Notice to Quit to Appeal

	JC

	2. Review Council Inspection 
	6th April is the first inspection
	JC / Council



	3. Review of Occurrence Book 
	Break ins – PCSO have attended and came to speak to us on 18th March to inform that additional Patrols would be done as the break ins are also occurring on the housing estate.
The Cameras on N row were destroyed in the latest break ins and so the mobile Camera will be brought back to cover the site.

Dogs – a reminder to all that all dogs must be kept on a lead and all mess cleared up after them as Plot Holders have complained that dogs are running loose.

Foxes – a reminder to all that it is forbidden to feed the foxes and any one caught doing so may lose their Plot.  The foxes do cause issues on the site so please refrain from encouraging them.

Fly Tipping – It has been noted that abandoned plots are being used as places to Fly Tip this is against Council Rules and any one caught will be removed.

	All

	4. Issues regarding Secretary
	None

	

	5. Review of Accounts
	£1,700 in the bank and £800 in the donation account.
Currently £1,050 is owed to G Calloway for the construction & maintenance of the new Shop.

There is a £1,300 bill owing for the seeds, potatoes & compost order.
The disabled toilet will not be done and so we will continue to have the council provide the Port a loo.  


	

	6. Review of Shop Issues
	Shop is all stocked up now and we have a potential new supplier for some items – if the order is over £250 deliver is free and so the shop will compile the orders and make one a month.  Also, if an order is over £1K we will receive a 5% discount!
Warwicks are proving to be more expensive this year after they have introduced a stepped pricing  policy.  The new supplier does appear ro be cheaper!

	JC to email 

	7. Review of any Row Issues
	K & L row – Balls from the Playing Fields continue to be an issue with no support or compromise being offered by them.  A concern is that a ball may hit someone has been noted
Also, K1 has been noticed that it is becoming a scrapheap
M row – none
N row – unoccupied plots causing a concern with weeds
P row - none
Q row – none

	JC to email the bursar of the Grammer School to reimpress this


	8. Forthcoming Events
	Show – 19th August 2017
Wisley 15 / 17 June – JC to confirm if it is possible to book tickets over 2 days to cover all requirements

Bonfire – 4th November 2017

	JC

	9. AOB
	Certificates – has been noted that certificates are still being waited for from 2016 show & the raffle prizes have not been given out due to issues with the note taking
New Shop- the shop is coming together, it just needs the stock to be relocated to allow the flooring to be lain and the outside compound to be concreted

Marquee – the poles have been replaced at a cost of £50 with new tent pegs as well following on from the show last year & the weather conditions
	JC to complete the review

	10. Next Meeting
	30th April @ 930
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